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The Every Student Succeeds Act [ESSA] is a law that outlines how states can use federal money to 
support public schools. In January 2018, the federal government approved New York State's plan to spend 
the approximate $1.6 billion the state receives annually under ESSA. The primary purpose of the ESSA 
legislation is to promote equity of access to education that is not dependent on who students are, where they 
live or where they receive their education. A key focus of ESSA is the use of state assessments, both 3-8 and 
Regents exams, graduation rates and college and career readiness. 

The 2020 Grades 3-8 New York State (NYS) Assessments are fast approaching. NYS designs the 
tests to measure how well students are mastering the learning standards that guide classroom instruction and 
help ensure students are on track with critical thinking, problem solving, and reasoning. The members of the 
New York State Education department have recognized the concerns voiced from parents, teachers and 
students regarding the assessments. The scores for the 3-8 ELA and Mathematics assessments are not 
used for student report cards, or teacher/principal evaluation. Additionally, the amount of testing 
time has been reduced from three to two days. 

Historically, those [roquois students who participate, have scored well on these assessments. The 
results are used to detennine the quality of curriculum and to determine where our instructional focus may 
need additional support. The more students who participate, the more precise our data are. 

However, a requirement of ESSA that schools in our district have had difficulty achieving is the 95% 
tested requirement. Because our current participation rate is much lower, our ESSA data are negatively 
affected. This could cause several implications for our district including unnecessary NYS planning, 
reporting, and a financial impact. 

We acknowledge that families must make a very important decision regarding their child's 
participation in these important assessments. We encourage families to review the information below and 
the included document "5 Things Every Parent Should Know about New York State's plan for the Every 
Student Succeeds Act" to aid in their decision. 

How are the test questions created? 

Teachers from across the state serve on committees to write, evaluate and select the questions for the 
assessment. In fact, multiple teachers from Western New York served on these committees to make sure all 
questions are appropriate for the intended grade level. 

Has the length of testing been reduced? 

Yes. The test sessions have been reduced by 33%. With fewer sessions, there are substantially fewer 
questions. Additionally, the tests are now untimed, so students are able to spend the time fully showcasing 
their entire depth of knowledge without anxiety. 








